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                   Post Office Box 487


            Marlborough, New Hampshire 03455-0487

“Equal Opportunity Employer”

 Telephone (603) 876-3751
                            Fax (603) 876-3313            

 E-mail: selectmen@marlboroughnh.org

Website:  www.marlboroughnh.org
SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

June 19, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Selectmen Mrs. Paight and Ms. Pitt.  Also present were Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant, Brian Tarr and Mike Wilber.  
Appointments:  
6:30 P.M. – Brian Tarr, Highway Department
The Selectmen discussed with Mr. Tarr and Mr. Wilber work being done on Cottage Street with the water lines.  Mr. Wilber left at 6:38 P.M.

Mr. Tarr provided the Selectmen with information for a new backhoe.  Mr. Tarr left at 6:55 P.M.
Ms. Pitt moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to authorize Mr. Tarr to purchase a John Deere Backhoe Model 310SG from Brookside Equipment for $28,500.00 with funds from the Highway Equipment Capital Reserve Fund.  Vote to approve was unanimous.

Ms. Booth will request the funds from the Trustees of the Trust Funds.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed General Ledger Postings
Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 6/12/2017 Selectmen’s meeting as amended.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  
Ms. Pitt moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 6/5/2017 Selectmen’s meeting as amended. Vote to approve was unanimous.   Mrs. Paight abstained from voting as she did not attend that meeting.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed Electrical, Plumbing, and Building Permits for Map 17 Lot 02.
The Selectmen reviewed and signed a Building Permit for Map 17 Lot 005.  

The Selectmen reviewed correspondence in reference to the Boston Post Cane for Marlborough.  The request for information pertaining to the Boston Post Cane will be forwarded to Mr. Butler, Chairman of the Marlborough Heritage Commission.  

The Selectmen discussed the possibility of an elm tree being donated by a research group from Keene to be planted at the Marlborough Bell Tower property.  The Selectmen will accept the donation of a tree if donated.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed an Electrical Permit for Map 17 Lot 008

The Selectmen reviewed an Engineering Report Phase and Exhibit “A” from Underwood Engineers in reference to the Asset Management Grant currently being conducted by Mr. Emberley, the Town Water/Sewer System Operator.  The Selectmen will meet with Mr. Emberley on June 23rd to discuss this report in more detail. The Selectmen will also discuss the Cross Connection Ordinance Public Hearing with Mr. Emberley at the meeting on the June 23rd.  
The Selectmen reviewed correspondence concerning Home Health Care Services (HCS) and what they provide for the residents of Marlborough.  Mrs. Harris will contact HCS with some questions the Selectmen have and report back at the meeting on June 23rd.  

The Selectment reviewed a copy of a field report from Chief Lyons.  

Chairman Harris moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the Accounts Payable Register in the amount of $10,638.42. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Ms. Pitt moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register  in the amount of $7,777.24 and the Payroll Check Registers  in the amounts of $1,565.72 and $595.80, and the FICA General Ledgers in the amounts of $2,772.72 and $3,193.41. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Ms. Pitt moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 8:15 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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